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On January 24, 1961, a hydrogen bomb detonated a few miles north of Goldsboro, North 

Carolina. Not only did it wipe out most of eastern North Carolina, but the radiation traveled up 

the eastern seaboard crippling the U.S. economy and government.
1
 In response to this nuclear 

attack, the United States and Soviet Union carried out their strategic policies of Mutually 

Assured Destruction leaving large land masses in both nations unusable.
2
 While this catastrophe 

thankfully did not occur, there was potential for a serious nuclear detonation after a B-52G 

bomber crashed in rural Wayne County just north of Goldsboro on January 24, 1961. The B-52G 

carried two hydrogen bombs with more potential for destruction than the atomic bombs dropped 

on Hiroshima and Nagasaki.
3
 Although there was not a detonation, the public could easily 

perceive danger and feel threatened from a potential disaster if they were aware of the entire 

scope of the accident.  

 During the height of the Cold War, a nuclear accident would easily invoke fear in the 

hearts and minds of the American people. In an attempt to lessen the potential for unrest, many 

of the news reports of the Goldsboro accident, although mostly truthful, included misleading 

information to ease the fears of the public. This misleading information included downplaying 

the risk of radioactivity in the area of the accident site and the state of armament of the nuclear 

bombs that fell from the jet. Not only were there misleading news reports, but both state and 

federal, officials declined to issue any statements on the accident. By observing local, state, and 

national reaction, specifically through government statements and newspaper articles, to the B-

52G crash in Goldsboro, it is easy to identify the intended public perception of the accident. 
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